NASHVILLE TOWN PARK COMMISSION PUBLIC INPUT MEETING THURSDAY, MARCH 7, 2019

Commission members present: Member Alisha Gredy, Member Anna Hofstetter, and Member Mark Shields. Also in attendance: Administration Manager Phyllis Carr and Utility Manager Sean Cassiday

PUBLIC INPUT MEETING

1. CALL TO ORDER

Member Gredy called the meeting to order at 5:00pm.

2. ROLL CALL

The roll was called by Member Gredy.

3. PUBLIC INPUT

Buzz King would like to see a quiet park with benches, picnic tables and dogs to be welcomed. Possibly placing a basketball court in the parking lot but represent the neighborhood. The park could hold weddings or birthday parties. Not sure if a business could be here such as a farmer's market due to zoning. Possibly install a one stall restroom in the area. Take care of drainage issues.

Bruce Gould advised that he and Scott Rudd checked the cabin out after the purchase of the property. The cabin is not in good condition, windows are broken, no chinking between the logs. A small restroom could go in the area but would have to be raised up due to flooding. Mr. Gould suggested that they could have raised beds and hold a competition for the best flower bed. He asked what the budget for the park is.

Lisa Hall mentioned a synthetic ice rink. Could charge for skate rentals, have bonfire pits or hold a Christmas Kindle Market. This could bring more business to town and provide fun activities for all ages. Could place the Town Christmas Tree in this location. Member Shields stated the synthetic ice rink would need to be stored and maintained.

John Sisson, resident next to the Town Park, stated there are basketball courts in other locations and a dog park is going in on S. Jefferson Street. He would like to see sculptures on pedestals in the park in various locations, possibly in raised flower beds. Be mindful of the resident's in the area.

Dena Patrick agreed with keeping the park simple. Plenty of green space and quiet. She requested that no basketball court be placed in the parking lot area. Also, when taking care of the drainage issue, make sure runoff doesn't cause flooding to the residential areas.

Member Gredy advised all in attendance that the emails she received the majority would like to see a splash pad in the park.

NASHVILLE TOWN PARK COMMISSION MARCH 7, 2019

ADJOURNMENT

Member Hofstetter moved to adjourn the meeting. Member Shields seconded the motion. Member Gredy adjourned the meeting at 6:01pm.

The audio recording made at the Nashville Town Park Commission meeting on 3-07-19 is retained in the Office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

President Alisha Gredy

Date